Information Management Unit



Simon Rogers request-577478-c17b6bd9@whatdotheyknow.com

Clarence Court 10-18, Adelaide Street Belfast BT2 8GB

Email: <u>dfiimu@infrastructure-</u>ni.gov.uk

Our reference: DFI/2019-0184

12 June 2019

Dear Mr. Rogers

Re: Freedom of Information requests received by the Department for Infrastructure

Thank you for your email dated Sunday 19 May 2019 requesting, under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, for the following information, if held by this office:

A list of all FOI requests received by the Department for Infrastructure over the last 7 years:

- 2017/18
- 2016/17
- 2015/16
- 2014/15
- 2013/14
- 2012/13
- 2011/12

For each FOI please list:

- 1. The FOI reference number used by the department in detailing with the FOI request;
- 2. The descriptive title of the FOI request;
- 3. The date the FOI request was received;
- 4. The date the FOI request was answered;
- 5. The outcome of the request (answered in full, etc.); and
- 6. The breakdown of who requested the information (i.e. Member of Public, etc.).

In response to your request, I regret to inform you that, as the Department for Infrastructure was only established on 9 May 2016, no information is held for the period prior to that date.



I attach details of the information requests received by this Department made under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOI) and the Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR).

Although you did not request information for 2018-2019, in the spirit of openness, the attached information covers the period from the creation of the Department until receipt of your request. You will note that the Department records information requests by calendar, rather than financial, year.

I have included detail of the exemptions (FOI) and exceptions (EIR) applied in those cases where the Department was obliged to either withhold some or all of the information requested.

I hope you will find this helpful.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Departmental Information Manager
Dfl Information Management Unit
Clarence Court
10-18, Adelaide Street
Belfast
BT2 8GB
dfiimu@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

The supply of information under the Freedom of Information Act does not give the recipient or organisation that receives it the automatic right to reuse it in any way that would infringe copyright. This includes, for example, making multiple copies, publishing or issuing copies to the public. Permission to re-use the information must be obtained in advance from the Controller of HMSO who has responsibility for the licensing of Crown Copyright material. For further details on how to apply for a licence please see: http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/3/.

Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party. For information about obtaining permission from a third party please see the Intellectual Property Office's website: www.ipo.gov.uk.

Yours Faithfully

mugn iviurnagnam

Dfl Information Management Unit

